Minutes from Executive Meeting   Sept. 30, 2021
Meeting was brought to order by President Trevor at 7:00 pm.
Addition items added to the agenda:
   Mastercard – Scott
    Meaford re executive structure
     Pat – Survey
     Mike Mason wondered about $2265.00 will talk to Kathy Christies to clarify
   Agenda as presented was approved
Minutes from the previous month was approved
Action Items:    Budget 75% responded yes so budget is approved
   Service project grant will not happen this year, but work will start January 2022 for following year
Literacy: Salvation Army is not in the position to support a literacy program this year,  Pat suggested approaching the school to see if we could help with literacy there as there may be a number of students because of covid interruptions.
Greg Holliger is helping Ron Balsdon at the moment but will be phased out in time.
Ron is taking over checking our mail, and he will pick up key from John Foris
Ashley is taking a leave from Membership for personal reasons, Gay Ratcliffe is covering the Gap.  We have one new member in process (Laurie Leonard) she will be inducted soon.  (Oct. 21st, 2021)
Mike Mason is expecting $561.00 from the thrift shop for pancake sales, he still has $298.00 of pancake batter in stock.
Eric received a cheque $200.00 from Hutton for Shore to Shore
Wine Survivor:  October many members will be helping in finding the winners.
New Wine Survivor is scheduled December and February rest???  Discussion with Bob Carson re: expectations will happen
Discussion happened regarding partnership for Wine Survivor partners, and it was decided that our approved charities should be bumped from 15 to maybe 25.  Mike Mason will pursue.  
Pat Cavan presented a survey that looks at our club dedication to work withing our club.  Eg.  We need people to step forward for some leadership roles as old guard requires relief.
Survey will be presented on Oct.7th, via face to cave, print, and via zoom.  
We need to provide a heads up e-mail to the members to ensure they are aware of important topics of discussion such as the club survey, Village Fair, Maple Magic and partnering with the February Wine Survivor in advance of the meetings where they will be discussed. 
Covid will likely force us to change how we hold our tradition fund raising events.  If these changes negatively impact the return (profit) on the investment of our time and energy we need to hold an open discussion to see if it is still worth our while to proceed with the event(s).  Nick, Eric, Richard and Mike Mason will investigate and move forward this discussion. This will need to be address very shortly as long lead action items for Maple Magic and the Village Fair need to start before the end of the calendar year.
Proposed no Executive was discussed and President Trevor is pursuing information from various clubs who have adopted this mode.  He is attaching his finding so far.
Scott will proceed with securing a club credit card that he will keep in his possession/control. The primary use of the card is to pay accounts such as “Go Daddy” who will only accept payment via a credit card.

                          

